Intervention by the Indigenous World Association on behalf of the Indigenous Caucus

To the Intergovernmental Plenary of Prepcom 2 of WSIS II

Re: Chapter 2, paragraph 20 (Effectiveness of existing financial mechanisms)

Mr. Chairman,

My name is Ang Dawa Sherpa, representing Indigenous World Association and the Indigenous Caucus of the WSIS.

Regarding the issue of financial mechanisms, I would like to draw your attention to the Indigenous Peoples Position Paper presented to the Chairman of WSIS 1 here in Geneva in 2003.

In that paper, we the Indigenous representatives recalled that our peoples, no matter where they live, are affected by the digital divide, marginalization, and loss of identity. We assert our right of access to ICT applications and strongly call for recognition of our right to bridge the digital divide on our own terms. 

Implementing the Information Society must lead to improving the quality of our lives as Indigenous Peoples and to contributing to poverty reduction of our communities. We emphasize that we consider poverty reduction as inextricably linked to strengthening our cultures and identities.

We stress the need to develop culturally appropriate capacity-building programs on ICT applications for our communities. We therefore call for promoting the elaboration of adequate models with full and effective participation of Indigenous Peoples and their own ICT experts.

To this end, we recommend the following wording to be added to the end of Chapter 2, Paragraph 20, of the Operational part of the final document:

In this context we also point at the need to establish special grant programs addressing the particular situation of Indigenous Peoples and vulnerable groups.

We wish that the governments would take this addition into serious consideration.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman

